McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High
Wednesday October 26th, 2011
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, David Quick, Jeremy Slowinski, Krista Olson, David Enerson, Tom Patterson
Additional Attendees Mayor Halverson
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm.  The meeting minutes from the 2010 annual meeting on October 26, 2010 were read and approved.  
Nominations:    One position is up for election this year, Member at large Tom Patterson who is carrying out the remaining term for John Jones.  Nominations from the floor were solicited, and Tom Patterson was nominated and approved to serve another term.
Dam Review:  Jack reported that nothing changes on the dam status.  The grant is in, and the award date for the grant is November 18th.  The repair option 2 was selected for the 50/50 grant unanimously by the city, county and lake district.  Any concerns regarding the grant should be sent to Rep Molepske and Senator Lassa.  
Treasurers Report:  A copy of the budget was provided to everyone.  176 properties is the final count of properties on McDill.  The 2011-12 budget is planning for 44,000, but is dramatically different than other years as there are no costs for weed harvesting plan due to the late refill.  There are new items for legal fees that are expected for contract review.  Chemical treatments are still planned for 2012 as there will be CLP and EWM to treat after the water returns.   Another item not in the budget is rotenone for treating/removing carp as the cost is unknown at this time.  There is also funding for the South Channel Dredge in the budget.  
North/South Channel Water Quality:    The Bonestroo study reported that water is trying to flow uphill at the end of the south channe due to sediment buildup.  The recommendation to the lake district last year was to dredge the opening of the south channel to improve flow.  With the water down the opportunity to dredge is best during the winter when heavy equipment can drive on the frozen lakebed.  The city has agreed to dredge the area next to the Heffron culvert opening on the south side.  Stuczyinski excavating has agreed to dredge the opening of the South Channel and Riverwoods pond area, covering just their costs.  This will not be a complete solution to the Channel water issues, but will be a help in improving the conditions.  The cost of the dredge was put in the budget for 2012.  
Budget Motion  Motion to approve the budget as listed in the Treasurer Report:  a motion was made and seconded after discussion.  Motion approved 86/1.  
Dam Repair and Ownership:   The contract discussions to transfer ownership and fund a portion of the repair have only been in the initial stages.  Before getting to the level of making detailed agreements the Lake District must approve empowering the President to start negotiating terms of transfer and repair payment .  The grant award wording states Whiting is responsible for carrying out the repair of the dam if the grant is awarded.  The Mayor addressed the lake district recognizing that all municipalities have a stake in McDill.  The 1/3 cost option was brought up by the Mayor as an equal starting ground for being partners for repair between the city, lake district and county, and has been well received by the city Aldermen.   Due to final costs not being solidified until bids come back, the exact cost is not known at this time, but we know with the grant and selecting option 2 the costs would be around $528 per homeowner.  A motion was made to approve empowering the President to negotiate contracts for ownership and repair, motion approved majority/4.  
Kozi Beach:  A public beach is lacking on McDill, other sized waterbodies have a public beach.  This has created issues where kids are trying to swim at the weed harvester landing area or the Heffron St landing, both which are dangerous.  Krista Olson has worked with Scott Provost of the DNR and city of Stevens Point to plan how to update the retaining bench wall area into a public beach.  The area was raked during the last drawdown for a beach and has had limited use, but has a steep step entry into the water.  The plan recommended by the DNR would create a 30’ sand entry area, and a shallower depth going out further from shore.  The permit costs would be donated by the Olsons, and the Beggs (now Ken Lepak) have agreed to assist with bobcat work.  The city needs an official letter to state the lake district is sponsoring the project and maintaining it, Motion to approve the beach project and letter majority/7 against.  
Chris Meyer Dredge:  Chris Meyer would like to dredge the land in front of where he owns and place it on the island he owns which is under the high power lines.  He would be dredging by 3 other homeowners, and the soil would be placed on the island up to 4’ high.  The costs would be covered by the Meyers, and they would be removing 1500-5000 cubic yards from the lakebed.  Since the project is paid for outside the lake district no approval is officially needed, but a motion was made to approve the project and passed with majority/0.  
The next Annual Meeting for next year was not set.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.   

Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary
